HKDSE 2018 ENGLISH LANGUAGE PAPER 1 PART B1 **QUESTION-ANSWER BOOK**

Please stick the barcode label here.

Write your Candidate Number and stick a barcode label in the space provided on this page. Read Texts 3-4 and answer questions 23-45. (42 marks) Text 3 Complete the following sentence using the information in paragraph 1. 23. Bees are useful because they help with 24. According to paragraph 1, which type of bee is NOT found in Hong Kong? C A. Honey bee B. Carpenter bee C. Africanised honey bee According to paragraph 1, are the following statements True (T), False (F) or Not Given (NG)? (4 marks) 25. Statements \mathbf{T} NG Honey bees in Hong Kong are unlikely to sting. (ii) Bees are more dangerous than wasps. (iii) Bees prefer to build hives near people's homes. (iv) Africanised honey bees are more likely than other bees to attack humans. 26. Complete the following table. Fill in each blank with ONE word found in paragraphs 2-4. (5 marks) an insect STING an insect BITE Able to draw blood in order to Reason for... A form of defence

Answers written in the margins will not be marked.

The victim will feel an

(ii) _____ effect

(iv) _____feeling.

The victim will experience a



The victim will feel it several

(iii) _____later.

The victim will experience less

Speed of

reaction to...

Reaction in

the victim

to...

| | The bee is provoked e.g. when the bee is (i) | | | | | |
|-----------|---|---------------------|--------------|----|----------|-----|
| | | | | | | |
| | The bee stings the victim. | | 100000 | | | |
| _ | 1 | | | | | |
| | The (ii) c | ontaining poison is | s left behin | d. | | |
| Г | • | | | | | |
| | Poison is pumped into the skin. | | | | | |
| | — | | | | | |
| | The skin surrounding the sting will quickly (iii) | | | | _· | |
| | The next day the skin will possibly continue to | an (iv) | | | | |
| L | The next day the skin win possioly continue to |)C (IV) | | | | |
| Fin | d a word in paragraph 6 that has a similar meaning to | 'most important'. | | | | |
| Wh | d a word in paragraph 6 that has a similar meaning to tich paragraph describes how a wasp sting looks differ | | g? | | | |
| Wh | nich paragraph describes how a wasp sting looks differ | | g? | | | |
| Wh Par | nich paragraph describes how a wasp sting looks differ | ent from a bee stin | | | | |
| Wh Par Wh | nich paragraph describes how a wasp sting looks differ | ent from a bee stin | | | o reliev | ve. |
| Wh Par Wh | agraph at does 'it' (line 22) refer to? cording to paragraphs 8-12, which of the following | ent from a bee stin | NOT be t | | | |

Answers written in the margins will not be marked.

Answers written in the margins will not be marked.

| 33. | According to paragraphs 13-15, what evidence does the writer provide to suncommon? | uggest that a | naphylac | tic shock i | | | | | | |
|------|---|--|--|--|--|--|--|--|--|--|
| 34. | Why does the writer suggest calling an ambulance if someone has a severe reaction to an insect sting? | | | | | | | | | |
| Text | 4 | | | | | | | | | |
| 35. | What does 'one beehive at a time' (line 2) imply? | | | | | | | | | |
| | A. Keeping bees on rooftops is inappropriate. B. Using only one beehive is an effective method. C. Bringing nature back into the city is a slow process. D. Producing a unique local beehive is an important goal. | A O | B (| с р О О | | | | | | |
| | | Complete the following summary of Michael Leung and HK Honey with a word or phrase found in paragraph 2. (4 marks) | | | | | | | | |
| | | ith a word | or phrase | | | | | | | |
| | paragraph 2. Michael Leung, has more than one job. He set up HK (i), in addition to being a p | Honey and | d is als | (4 marks) so its Honey | | | | | | |
| | Michael Leung, has more than one job. He set up HK (i), in addition to being a p links Hongkongers with (ii) | Honey and oroduct designers through the | d is als | so its Honey s from | | | | | | |
| | Michael Leung, has more than one job. He set up HK (i), in addition to being a p links Hongkongers with (ii) its bees. HK Honey's priorities are to maintain (iii) | Honey and product designed through the contract of the contrac | d is als gner. HK | (4 marks) so its Honey s from | | | | | | |
| | Michael Leung, has more than one job. He set up HK (i), in addition to being a p links Hongkongers with (ii) | Honey and product designed through the contract of the contrac | d is als gner. HK | (4 marks) so its Honey s from | | | | | | |
| | Michael Leung, has more than one job. He set up HK (i), in addition to being a p links Hongkongers with (ii) its bees. HK Honey's priorities are to maintain (iii) and to increase people's (iv) | Honey and product designed through the designed the desig | d is als gner. HK is e product e importar | (4 marks) so its Honey s from | | | | | | |
| | Michael Leung, has more than one job. He set up HK (i), in addition to being a p links Hongkongers with (ii) its bees. HK Honey's priorities are to maintain (iii) and to increase people's (iv) bees. | Honey and product designed through the designed the desig | d is als gner. HK is e product e importar | (4 marks) so its Honey s from | | | | | | |
| 7. | Michael Leung, has more than one job. He set up HK (i), in addition to being a p links Hongkongers with (ii) its bees. HK Honey's priorities are to maintain (iii) and to increase people's (iv) bees. | Honey and product designate through the designation of the lace. | d is als | (4 marks) so its Honey s from nce of (4 marks) Not | | | | | | |
| 7. | Michael Leung, has more than one job. He set up HK (i), in addition to being a p links Hongkongers with (ii) its bees. HK Honey's priorities are to maintain (iii) and to increase people's (iv) bees. With reference to paragraphs 1-4, indicate when the following events took p | Honey and product designate through the designation of the lace. | d is als | (4 marks) so its Honey s from nce of (4 marks) Not | | | | | | |
| 7. | Michael Leung, has more than one job. He set up HK (i), in addition to being a p links Hongkongers with (ii) its bees. HK Honey's priorities are to maintain (iii) and to increase people's (iv) bees. With reference to paragraphs 1-4, indicate when the following events took p | Honey and product designate through the designation of the lace. | d is als | (4 marks) so its Honey s from nce of (4 marks) Not | | | | | | |

Answers written in the margins will not be marked.

Answers written in the margins will not be marked.

| According to paragraph 4, are the following statements True (T), False (F Statements HK Honey (i) arranges visits to rooftop beehives. | r) or Not Given | n (NG)? | (3 mark | | | | |
|---|--|--|---|--|--|--|--|
| HK Honey | T | F | | | | | |
| | - | | NG | | | | |
| i) arranges visits to rooftop beehives. | | | | | | | |
| | 0 | 0 | 0 | | | | |
| ii) sells cakes online. | 0 | 0 | 0 | | | | |
| iii) runs workshops monthly. | 0 | 0 | 0 | | | | |
| According to paragraphs 5-6, what are the TWO differences between nethods? | western and | Chinese | beekeepii | | | | |
| | | | | | | | |
| | | | | | | | |
| | | | | | | | |
| Who/What does 'they' (line 23) refer to? | | | | | | | |
| Why is Leung continually surprised by the bees in the beehives he sets up? | | | | | | | |
| Find ONE factor in paragraph 7 that makes Hong Kong honey 'priceless' (line 26). | | | | | | | |
| Find a word in paragraph 8 which means 'highly motivated'. | | | | | | | |
| Which of the following is the best alternative title for this article? | | | | | | | |
| A. Nature comes to the cityB. How to keep bees in the city | Δ | В (| C D | | | | |
| i i | According to paragraphs 5-6, what are the TWO differences between nethods? i) | According to paragraphs 5-6, what are the TWO differences between western and methods? i) Who/What does 'they' (line 23) refer to? Why is Leung continually surprised by the bees in the beehives he sets up? Find ONE factor in paragraph 7 that makes Hong Kong honey 'priceless' (line 26). Find a word in paragraph 8 which means 'highly motivated'. Which of the following is the best alternative title for this article? | According to paragraphs 5-6, what are the TWO differences between western and Chinese nethods? ii) Who/What does 'they' (line 23) refer to? Why is Leung continually surprised by the bees in the beehives he sets up? Find ONE factor in paragraph 7 that makes Hong Kong honey 'priceless' (line 26). Find a word in paragraph 8 which means 'highly motivated'. Which of the following is the best alternative title for this article? | | | | |

Answers written in the margins will not be marked.